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Welsh Athletics Track and Field Committee.
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 31st July 2018.
Venue:
Welsh Institute of Sport Sophia Gardens with a video link.
Present.


Joyce Tomala (JT)(East); (WSAA); Judith Gooding (JG) (Secretary); Rhiannon Linington-Payne (RL-P); Tom Marley (TM), Kath Elias (KE), Lynne Brier (LB) (Chair),Alan Currie (AC)
1. Apologies.
Sue Hooper, Crispin Backshall, Darran Williams, Jake Morgan, Emma Wiltshire
2.
Matters arising from previous meeting.

2.1
Team Managers – JT commented that we have not seen any team manager selections this year. We don’t seem to have any input as a committee. In the past selections have come through the track and field committee. It was suggested that the performance team liaise with the track and field committee in future.
2.2
Performances on Power of 10 are not put on to the system if there are the not enough qualified officials at competitions. This needs to be passed on to the officials committee. There have been a number of complains that this is not happening and the reason for this needs to be made clear to clubs.
2.3           Apologies to TM as the secretary had his name incorrectly minuted.

3. Competition Updates
3.1           TM suggested that seeding for 800m and 1500m in championships is used 

for junior age groups, it was discussed and decided that it was suitable for 

the U15s but not the U13s. It was agreed that this should be fed back to 

Darran Williams.

3.2            Senior Championships – TM has discussed with a couple of people to find 
out their views on having junior events at the senior championships, and trying to make it as practical as possible. It would not happen with the U17/U20 age groups, but would be athletes in the U13/U15 age groups. Too many events could cause the championships to be over two days.


LB commented that having it over two days is hard on officials, but if officials are 



willing and parents will travel there would be no reason that it can’t work. 


TM commented that officials expenses could be covered for this.


Obviously, with a two day competition WA would need to ensure a free 


weekend This is difficult as there are clashes all through the season, with too congested a season.


It was thought to be better to plan for next year’s senior outdoor championships 


as it gives more time to organise.

3.3
The selections for the Manchester International (This is taking place 16th August 2018) were done at the same time as this meeting. Chris Jones has taken over from Scott in the interim period, and will act as team leader while a successor for Scott is recruited. He is to be included in emails.
4. GB Selections
Congratulations were expressed to all welsh athletes on their GB selections this year 
At the World U20 championships, Jake Hayward, James Tomlinson, and Joe brier (U20 relay medal). 
The Welsh contingent for the European Athletics Championships in Berlin was the biggest in a long time. Melissa Courtney, (ran a new Welsh 5000m record, which had been held since 1987). Caryl Jones, Bethan Davies, Heather Lewis, Ieuan Thomas, Dai Greene, Owen Smith (part of the squad for the 4 x 400m relay)
At the Athletics World Cup in London there were three athletes. Dai Greene, Brett Morse and Sam Gordon (part of the 4 x 100m relay squad).

In the European Para Athletics Championships there were nine Welsh athletes. Hollie Arnold, Olivia Breen, Aled Davies, Sabrina Fortune, Jordon Howe, Harri Jenkins, Rhys Jones, Steve Morris, Laura Sugar.
LB is going to arrange congratulations cards to be sent out to all athletes who have gained international recognition on behalf of the track and field committee.

5. Regional Representatives

James Williams has contacted all regions to ask who their regional representatives are.


Representation for committees are not being made by all regions.

It is especially urgent that we have a representative from the West as at the moment there is no-one at the moment.
6. AOB
JT pointed out that Cardiff Archers lower age group had qualified for the YDL National Final. The Track and Field Committee would like to congratulate them on their achievement.
KE reported that the Schools Championships was a long day. Cardiff and Vale were the overall winners.

Cup and Plate Competition was held in Brecon.
SIAB – Welsh Schools had three silver medals and three bronze medals. The team consisted of thirty first year U17s and five of those were U15.
It is to be held in Swansea for 2019.
KE has now stepped down as secretary. She informed the committee that there are a number of organisational changes in the pipeline within Welsh Schools.

RL-P had three items:

· Post championships debrief. At the present time 12th September, but to be confirmed.

· Competition Group to discuss the competition day – To meet up before the fixtures congress. (At the time of this meeting UK fixtures had not been confirmed for indoor matches).
· An Inter-Regional draft timetable was distributed to the committee on behalf of Darran. Confirmed before sending out to the regions.


     The committee were informed that only one hammer cage is available in Brecon.



      It is critical that enough officials are available to make the timetable work.

· Cardiff and Swansea were wished good luck for their respective matches in the BAL and UKWL.
Date and Venue of next meeting.

Not confirmed at the time of the meeting  to be held on Monday 24th September 2018 at 18:30 at Welsh Institute of Sport Sophia Gardens, Cardiff.


Agenda items for next meeting

To be received by the secretary for collation and distribution. AOB to be presented in the meeting.
The meeting finished at 19.43pm

